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RECOMMENDATIONS: 

That the Board amend Board Report No. 11-275 (adopted by the Board on October 5, 2011), 
awarding the Rosecrans Recreation Center - Sports Field Improvements and Stormwater 
Enhancement (W.O. #E170425F) project to add the following standard language regarding 
construction contingency inadvertently left out of the original board report, under the 
"SUMMARY" section of the report, as adopted: "Sufficient funds are available to award the 
contract and for project contingencies from the following funding sources". 

SUMMARY: 

On October 5, 201 1, the Board of Recreation and Park Commissioners (Board) awarded Contract 
No. 3360 (Board Report No. 11-275), to Horizons Construction Company International, Inc., in 
the amount of $3,195,540 for the Rosecrans Recreation Center - Sports Fields Improvements 
and Stomwater Enhancements (W.O. #E170425F) (PRJ20311)  project, located at 840 West 14gth Street, Los 
Angeles, California 90247. 

In the above referenced and previously approved Board Report for the award of this construction 
contract, the standard language regarding construction contingency was inadvertently omitted. It is 
recommended that the previously approved board report be amended to include the following 
language under the "SUMMARY" section: "Sufficient funds are available to award the contract 
and for project contingencies from the following hnding sources". 
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FUNDING 
SOURCE 

FUND/DEPT./ AVAILABLE 
ACCT NO. AMOUNT 

Sites & Facilities 209/88/88G220 $120,509 
Proposition 0 1 6T/50/5OFC 14 $678,750 

The project is exempt from the provisions of the California Environmental Quality Act (CEQA) 
pursuant to Article 111, Section 1, Class 1 (1 3) and Class 1 1 (3), of the City CEQA Guidelines 
inasmuch as the project is essentially a rearrangement of functions within an existing park or 
placement of minor accessory structures. None of the limitations on the use of exemption class 
11, set forth in State CEQA Guidelines Section 15300.2, apply to this project. A Notice of 
Exemption was filed with the Los Angeles County Clerk on March 29,201 1. 

FISCAL IMPACT STATEMENT: 

There is no fiscal impact to the Department's General Fund. 

This report was prepared by Ray Araujo, Project Manager, the Department of Public Works, 
Bureau of Engineering, Recreation and Cultural Facility Program. Reviewed by Neil Drucker, 
Program Manager, the Department of Public Works, Bureau of Engineering, Recreational and 
Cultural Facilities Program, Kendrick K. Okuda Program Manager, Department of Public 
Works, Bureau of Engineering, Proposition 0 Bond, Victoria Santiago Chief Accountant, Public 
Works Board Office, Deborah Weintraub, Chief Deputy City Engineer, the Department of Public 
Works, Bureau of Engineering, and Mike Shull, Superintendent, Planning, Construction and 
Maintenance Division, Department of Recreation and Parks. 



Reviewed and Approved by: 

REPORT OF GENERAL MANAGER 

PG. 3 NO. 12-096 

\&M- 
Kendrick K. Okuda, Program Manager 
Proposition 0 
Bureau of Engineering 
Department of Pu.blic Works 

Statement as to Funds Approved by: - 

'4 

Office of Accounting 
Board of Public Works 
Date: 3 / 7 4 / / >  


